WVSU Faculty Senate Executive Committee

January 27, 2006

1.  Call to Order.  The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order at 1:05 Pm on Friday, January 27, 2006 in 622 Wallace Hall.  Members present:  Dr. Tom Guetzloff, Dr. Jerry Levine–Chair, Mr. Tom McClure, Dr. Sundar Naga, Prof. Patricia Shafer, Dr. Chuck Smith, Ms. Deborah Wells, and Prof. Edith Worrells.  

2.  Approval of the Minutes.  P. Shafer moved and E. Worrells seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the January 6th meeting.  The motion carried.  

3.  Apppproval of the Agenda.  A report from the BOG meeting, a discussion of the class schedule, and an item regarding the Senate webpage were added to Old Business.  S. Naga moved and D. Wells seconded the motion to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion carried.

4.  Old Business  

A.  Faculty Senate Standing Committee for Financial Oversight.  There was a discussion about how best to approach this issue and whether having a faculty standing committee would be more helpful.  For example, what status would this committee have and could this committee get information not available to the Budget Advisory Council?  Although faculty members of the BAC report on what that Committee is doing, this committee would have its own agenda and report regularly to the Senate.  The President has always been very accommodating to the Senate when asked to address various issues.  S. Naga moved and T. Guetzloff seconded the motion to propose a faculty standing committee for financial oversight, pending notification of the President and faculty members of the BAC.  The motion carried.  J. Levine will inform the President about this and also speak to the faculty members of the Budget Advisory Committee before bringing this to the Senate. 

B.  HEPC and Merit Pay.  P. Shafer explained that HEPC will collect merit policies, but will not review them to insure uniformity.  The new Chancellor may, however, want to do this.

C.  Class Schedule.  In response to an earlier discussion about reducing the number of classes meeting three days a week, P. Shafer compiled some information on the number of morning classes currently taught on Monday-Wednesday-Friday—113, and Tuesday-Thursday—128 (see analysis attached).  Eliminating MWF classes will not reduce the total number of classes, but it might require scheduling more classes in the 8:00 am MW time slot.  There are twenty-two 8:00 am classes on TR and only ten on MWF.  Going to a four-day a week schedule would suit many students and perhaps save on gasoline as well.  We also discussed the possibility of Friday or Friday-Saturday sections, which would add flexibility to the class schedule.  T. Guetzloff moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to bring this to the Senate.  The motion carried.  T. Guetzloff will present the issue.  

D.  Board of Governors Meeting.  The Budget Advisory Committee suggested to the BOG Finance Committee that one way to manage resources and recruit more students is to build larger classrooms.  This will require abandoning the traditionally held value of small classes and more personal assistance from instructors.  It also reduces the need for instructors.  This change was touted as an example of how universities operate.  Amid this talk of increasing student recruitment efforts, P. Shafer noted that we don’t have enough classes for the students we have now.  S. Naga moved and T. Guetzloff seconded the motion to bring this to the Senate.  The motion carried.  P. Shafer will present the issue.  

E.  Senate Webpage.  D. Wells brought a copy of a homepage that she’s been working on to archive documents like the Handbook and Constitution, as well as Senate meeting agendas and minutes (see homepage attached).  The page allows for retrieving documents up to four years old and is easily navigated.  The Committee members were impressed with the work she had done.  We had a discussion about the problems connected with archiving the handouts from Senate meetings.  There are also questions about servers, space, and access that are yet to be definitively answered.  She will continue her work on this project.

5.  New Business  

A.  Proposed Agenda for February 3rd Faculty Senate Meeting.  


1.
Call to Order


2.
Review of the minutes


3.
Review and approval of the agenda


4.
Reports:  




a.  President Carter




b.  President Griffin




c.  Vice President Cooper




d.  Vice President Parker




e.  Dr. McCoy, EPC 




f.  Prof. Shafer, BOG and ACF




g.  Prof. Worrells, IBOA




h.  Standing Committee Reports





1.)  Dr. Giles, Cultural Affairs Committee





2.)  Mr. Wiedemann, Library Committee




i.  Dr. Spencer, ad hoc Committee on J. Richards’ concerns




j.  Dr. Levine, Comments from the chair


5.
Old Business




a.  Tabled motion to provide preferential registration for student athletes




b.  Standing Committee appointment corrections—T. Guetzloff




c.  Other old business


6.
New Business




a.  Department chair elections:  Criminal Justice—C. Smith; HHP—S. Naga




b.  Scheduling of classes—T. Guetzloff




c.  BAC motion regarding class size—P. Shafer




d.  Proposed faculty review of merit plan and its implementation


7.
Adjournment

T. Guetzloff will email J. Levine the names of any additional committees that are to report.  

B.  The University’s Merit pay plan.  We discussed reviewing our merit pay plan, particularly the part that indicates the percentage of raises that are to be merit-based.  Other institutions did not follow the original recommendation regarding this percentage.  There are also deficiencies in the way points are assigned.  T. Guetzloff moved and S. Naga seconded a motion to bring this to the Senate.  The motion carried.  J. Levine will present the issue.  

C.  Volleyball Practice Schedule.  J. Levine had calls from faculty about late volleyball team practices.  The coach insures him that practices are from 4:00 to 5:00 pm, or 7:00 to 8:30 pm, but never at 10:00 pm.  No further action was taken.

D.  Department Chair Elections.  S. Naga volunteered to conduct the HHPR Department Chair election and C. Smith volunteered to conduct the Chair election for the Criminal Justice Department.  These elections require written ballots and an accurate list of faculty who are eligible to vote.  Usually the elections are held at department meetings.
6.  Adjournment.  T. Guetzloff moved and S. Naga seconded the motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.  

Next meeting:  Friday, February 24, 2006 at 1:00 pm in 622 Wallace Hall

Submitted by

Tom McClure, Secretary
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